
To whom it may concern, 

 

    I am writing to you to voice my opposition to House Bill 3063. As a vaccine injured individual and a 

mother, I am deeply concerned about mandating a product that has not undergone adequate safety 

testing and at minimum causes thousands of injuries every year. It is draconian to remove the choice for 

a product that comes with risk of permanent injury or death. Over 30,000 vaccine injuries are reported 

to VAERS every year and less than 1% of injuries are reported by the CDC's own admission. That means 

the number is more likely over 3 million injuries out of 287 million vaccines administered every year. 

That risk is much higher than the 1 in 10,000 that died from measles before the introduction of the 

vaccine. Measles is not a high risk disease in countries with adequate nutrition and a few hundred cases 

is not an epidemic. However, the 54% of children who now have a chronic disease is an epidemic. Please 

consider putting your efforts towards actual health crises instead of infringing on the right to medical 

freedom. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Elisa Haworth 

 


